GNSO ISPCP Constituency Comments
on the Second Milestone Report of the JAS WG
The Internet Services Provider and Connectivity Provider Constituency (ISPCP) thanks the JAS WG for their Second Milestone Report (Report).  We like to provide the following comments regarding the report recommendations.
The comments are referred to the report section numbers.
Part 3 Who qualifies for support?
ISPCP comment:
The WG should strictly limit the circle of potential applicants by specifying in more detail the eligibility criteria. In particular the circle shouldn’t been enlarged by governments or government-owned entities as intended as it may initiate an uncontrollable run for funds.
It can be expected that the number of “needy applicants” and their demand will exceed the financial support available. To provide for this case the WG should recommend a process for the first application round on how to elect applicants meeting the criteria (e.g. drawing lots, first come first serve…).

4.1.1 
Exemption or deferment of IPv6 implementation requirements as possible, Reduction of the Financial Continued Operation Instrument Obligation to 6‐12 months

plus 
4.2 Deferred requirement of DNSSEC

It can be expected that IPv6 as well DNSSEC will be included in all solutions that are offered by specialized companies. ISPs will be involved with back-end providers that would use IPv6 and this needs to be encouraged to ensure operational stability. Waiving the requirement or deferring it would establish two classes of registries and thereby introduce and perpetuate a scheme discriminating needy applicants. Certainly, in areas of the world where IPv6 is not available, it cannot be used, but all registries should be IPv6 and DNSSEC ready.

A reduction of the Financial Continued Operation Instrument Obligation may result in stability issues of the DNS if registries cannot properly fulfil their - primarily technical - contractual obligations towards ICANN. While it is well understood that needy applicants might not be able to demonstrate sufficient financial capabilities, ICANN should allocate funds available to help out if needed so that the stability is granted.

4.2 Legal and filing support
Any assistance by ICANN in the area of providing legal and filing support for needy applicants beyond the information that is publicly available (such as in the faq section of new gTLD program website) may result in unfair treatment of applicants. ICANN should not be confronted with allegations that needy applicants benefit from "insider knowledge" that other applicants do not get access to. Therefore, legal and filing support should be better provided by third parties and this can be financially supported.
